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Another very busy autumn term comes to an end! I do 
hope all parents/carers were able to join us for one of our 
lovely Christmas events: the Friends' Xmas Fair; KS2    
Service at St Laurence's; EYFS and KS1 Nativity; KS2 
Christmas carols and songs. All the performances have re-
ceived much praise from the audiences! We’ve also had 
Father Christmas arrive by helicopter, ‘Xmas Dinner and 
Jumper Day’ and today’s pantomime! It really has been 
very Christmassy and a lot of fun at St Lawrence's over 
the last 2 weeks. 
 
We say farewell today to Mrs Clilverd, who is leaving us to 
enjoy more time travelling.  We will miss her hugely and I 
want to thank her for all that she has done at St          
Lawrence’s.  Fortunately, her role as Youth Worker at the 
Church continues, so we will still be meeting with her.      
Another of our teaching assistants, Mrs Smart, has made 
the decision to leave her post at the end of term, so will 
not be with us in January - we are grateful for her work in 
the SEND Hub and wish her well. 
 
With two more members of staff leaving we have arrived 
at the point where we can afford to pay for everything 
and everyone for the foreseeable future. No more cuts at 
St Lawrence’s!  Fundraising for our Performing Arts and 
Music is going really well and we now have over £3500 in 
the account - thank you for all donations made at the    

recent Christmas events. 
 
Thank you to all parents/carers, members 
of staff, volunteers and governors,        
(especially Emily Russell who has been      
busier than ever in 2023), for your efforts 
this term - by working together we really 
do create so many wonderful learning    
opportunities and experiences for the     
children. I hope you have a restful     
Christmas. 
 
We will not be responding to any emails 
sent to us over the Christmas holiday      
period.  
 
If parents /carers have any safeguarding 
worries over the holiday period or are    
concerned about the safety of anyone, 
then the following phone numbers should 
be used:  
 
First Point of Contact:  0345 678921 
(Childrens Services)  
 
 

Police 101/999 
 
 
Have a very happy Christmas and a  
wonderful New Year.     
                    
 
 

Alan Brannen  
     Headteacher                

head@st-lawrenceprimary.co.uk 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Christmas at St Lawrence Headteacher’s Spotlight 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
 

 
 



 

Dates for your diary:      
25th December-5th Jan 
‘24 

Christmas holiday period 

5th January 2024 PD Day - School closed to children 

8th January 2024 PD Day - School closed to children 
(except Y6 pupil going to Arthog) 

8th January-12th January  Y6 Arthog residential  
 

1st February - 3.30pm Y5 Pioneer Visit - Parent information 
event  

12th - 16th February Half-term holiday  

21st - 23rd February Y5 Pioneer Centre residential  

25th March - 5th April Easter holidays  

 

Prayer for the week  
 
Dear God, 
 

Thank you for Christmas and for the opportunity to 
think about Jesus’ birth. 
Thank you for all the different ways in which we can 
send Christmas messages to one another. 
Thank you for all the different ways in which we can 
go on a journey. 
When we have visitors in our homes during Christmas, 
help us to make them feel welcome. 
Thank you for the presents that we will receive, and 
for the ones that we will give to our family and 
friends. 
Thank you for the present of your son, Jesus. 
We pray that this Christmas, we can take time to re-
member why we celebrate Christmas. 
 

Amen. 

 
 

Friends’ News … 
 

 
 
 
 

Thanks to everyone who came to 
Xmas fair and gave donations -  
we raised £800! 
 
We wish you all a 
very Merry     
Christmas!  
 
Please think of us 
if you have any            
unwanted pressies 
and Christmas 
jumpers that no 
longer fit. 

 
 
 
 

The Friends 
 


